
 July 13, 2006 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Ms. Deborah Jordan 
Director, Air Management Division 
United States Environmental Protection Agency 
75 Hawthorne Street 
San Francisco, CA  94105 
 
Subject: Minor Revision and Administrative Amendment to Major Facility 
Review Permit for Facility # A1179 
 
 
Dear Ms. Jordan: 
 
This is to advise you that the Bay Area Air Quality Management District is 
proposing a minor revision and is issuing an administrative amendment to 
the Major Facility Review Permit for Redwood Landfill, Inc., Facility Number 
A1179, and is submitting the permit to EPA for review. 
 
The purpose of this proposed minor permit revision is to add two sources to 
the MFR Permit for Site # A1179: S-56 Portable Horizontal Grinder (a new 
significant source) and S-58 Aerated Leachate Pond (a new permitted 
source).  This revision will increase the facility wide potential to emit by 
10.00 tons PM10/year from S-56 and 0.08 tons POC/year from S-58.  
Offsets were supplied for the POC emission increases from S-58.  The 
District is also proposing to add one term to the glossary.  This revision is 
minor pursuant to BAAQMD Regulation 2-6-215 and will be effective 
immediately.  The permit will be formally re-issued after EPA review.  This 
revision is not subject to public comment and therefore, requires no public 
notice. 
 
The purpose of the administrative amendment is to delete the S-50 
Leachate Vaporator from the MFR Permit for Site # A1179.  This source 
has been permanently shut down and will be removed from this facility.  
This amendment will reduce the facility wide potential to emit by: 3.10 tons 
SO2/year, 1.83 tons NOx/year, 1.83 tons CO/year, 0.30 tons POC/year, and 
0.20 tons PM10/year.   
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A copy of the proposed revisions to the Major Facility Review Permit, the 
statement of basis report for Application Numbers 14140 and 14420, and the 
engineering evaluations for Application Numbers 14139 and 14421 are enclosed 
for your review.  If you have any questions on this matter, please call Dennis 
Jang, Senior Air Quality Engineer, at: (415) 749-4707, fax (415) 749-5030. 
 
     Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 _________________________________  
     Jack Broadbent 
 Executive Officer/Air Pollution Control Officer 
 
JB:BFB:myl 
Enclosures: 
Statement of Basis for Applications # 14140 and 14420 
Engineering Evaluation for Application # 14139 
Engineering Evaluation for Application # 14421 
Proposed MFR Permit Revisions for Site # A1179 
 
H:\Engineering\TITLE V Permit Appls\1 ALL T5 Application Files here\ A1179\Minor-14140-14420\Propose\ 
A1179minorletters_14140-14420.doc 
 
 


